## ADAMS TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD

The regular meeting of the Adams Township Parks and Recreation Board was held on September 6, 2022 at the Adams Township Municipal Building located at 690 Valencia Road, Mars, PA 16046.

The meeting began at 7:00 P.M. The following members of the Parks and Recreation Board were present: Heidi Brandon, Dave Goodworth, Shelley Savoroski, and Marilyn Watson. Also present was Resident John Watson and Parks & Recreation Director Haley Zaliponi.

#### **UPDATES:**

Pickleball Courts (Completed)

War Memorial Pavilion (Completed)

Musco Baseball Lights & Equipment (Lights will be operating by next Spring)

New Water Line (Completed)

Splash Pad & Pavilion (Tentative Completion for end of September)

Power Master Plan (Completed; work to start in November)

Dugout Roofs on Rotary & Kiwanis Field (Completed)

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

#### **Annual Car Cruise**

The Annual Benefit Car Cruise is scheduled for September 17, 2022 in honor of the late Jimmy Ellis. Participants and spectators can expect music provided by DJ Denny Dutko throughout the day, raffles and 50/50, food and refreshments provided by Mars Farmhouse Café and ice cream provided by Millie's Homemade Ice Cream Truck.

### Sip & Stroll Review

The Sip & Stroll took place on August 20, 2022 and the 501c3 Board is reviewing the expenses and how much revenue was brought in through ticket sales and raffle sales. The Board will be meeting in the next couple of weeks to review the event.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

#### Fall Event

The Board agreed to schedule a Halloween Parade as done in years past and schedule it for Saturday, October 29<sup>th</sup> at 3 P.M. It was determined to hold judging for the costume contest before the parade starts; registration will take place in the main lobby of the Municipal Building with judging taking place in the meeting room beforehand. The parade will begin in front of the Municipal Building led by our local emergency services and end at the Rotary Pavilion with treat bags and awards for the costume contest. Heidi Brandon recommended having Supervisor Ron Shemela's vintage truck on site for family pictures. Haley Zaliponi

will plan to reach out to local residents to help with judging the costume contest, pick up mums and pumpkins to put around the truck for décor and contact the school for student volunteers to help stuff treat bags before the event begins.

## <u>Light Up Night Discussion</u>

The Board discussed that the next meeting in October would be focused on Light Up Night plans.

# **ADJOURNMENT:**

The meeting adjourned at 7:50P.M. The next meeting will be on October 4, 2022.

Submitted by:

Haley Zaliponi